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PRAYER CHANGES THINGS!  

 

This Summer, let us make praying for one another a priority. Prayers are important to our physical and 

spiritual well-being. Prayers is speaking to God about everything and listening for an answer. Prayers is 

discussing with God about His plans and purposes. Prayers is ensuring that God’s will and plans be fulfilled 

in every matter in our lives and His Kingdom. There is power in prayers that energizes God’s word to change 

things in our lives no matter what it is. Pray in the name of Jesus Christ. James 5:13-16 

Please practice and uphold a family prayer time this summer.  

I would like to challenge the Fathers, Mothers, and caregivers to pray daily with the family however short 

you pray. You may start by saying the Lord’s Prayer Matthew 6:9-13: 

 

1 Thessalonians 5:17- “Pray without ceasing.” 

These are ways to keep your prayer life fervent and lively. 

1. Start and end your day by saying “thank you God” 

2. Give God all the Glory always in your prayer time and in the 

quietness of your mind during the day. Show gratitude to God for 

everything. 

3. Practice playing worship music first thing in the morning and 

just before bed as you mediate on the words of the songs. Make 

it part of your day as well. 

4. Use scriptures of God’s promises you can confess and stand on 

for different situations 

5. Let your heart trust, Believe, and obey God’s word. 

6. Learn to talk to God always because He is always with you.  

Please feel free to send Prayer request to the Prayer Support Team anytime. 

…………….. Pastor Gabriel Araba 
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"Graceful and Beautiful"  

 
These are a few of the words to describe Iris Chalmers. 

There was joy laughter and recalling memories during our visit (Susan Van Atte and Pastor 

Gabriel Araba) to see Iris Chalmers just a few weeks after her 96th Birthday which she 

celebrated on May 30th, 2022. 

Iris is such a delightful lady, growing strong and lively. She is moving to Pathways. 

Iris is a retired veteran who served in the Canadian Armed Forces, serving in Ottawa ON, in 

the mail department sending much appreciated mail to the troops.  

She has played significant roles such as laying the Wreath during the Remembrance Day 

Service at the United Baptist Church, as well as welcoming our guest at the annual Brunch.  

Iris Chalmers is a joy to have around, stay strong and keep well. 

Lots of love from your United Baptist Church family. 

 

Everyone is welcome! 
Please join us in the Celebration of Life of a good friend, 

brother, husband, Father, Uncle, and faithful steward of 

whatever task you commit into his hands. He served faithfully 

as church treasurer for many years in the United Baptist 

Church and was fun to be with.   We miss him but we are 

consoled that he has only gone home to rest.  

                                            Join us on 9TH July 2022, 1:00p- 3:00pm at UBC lower hall, 705 253 8073 

41 Malabar Avenue, Sault Ste. Marie 

A short service at 1 p.m. will be followed by a reception at the church. 

…………… Sandra Lyon 
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 How to write the right resume 

 There are thousands of templates for resumes available to you online. 

 So which one works for you? Here are some questions to help you 

answer that: 

 What role am I applying for? 

1. What can be readable for the recruiter? 
2. How can I catch the right attention at first glance? 

These are critical questions to ask and answer when you are putting a 

resume together. 

 Remember, it is recommended that you do not send the same blanket 

resume for all jobs. Your resumes should be tailor-made for each role. Note that does not mean you cannot 

send one resume for 2 similar jobs but what makes a difference is what exactly they are looking for. So a 

few tips for you friend! 

 

Read the job Advert or job description well. 

1. Highlight the top items that qualify you for the role on the first page of your resume. 
2. Don’t write 10 page resumes. That is too long 
3. Ensure your resume is neat and legible and avoid typos, grammatical errors 
4. Customize your resume for different positions. 
5. No need to put in references. You can wait until you are asked, except when it is requested. 

Don’t forget to email me at teniaraba@gmail.com for your resume review or career advice. You can also 

visit my YouTube Channel- TeniAraba for more tips 

 

Above all, pray and trust God for the right opportunities to come your way. 'Not by might nor by power but 

by my Spirit,' says the Lord of hosts. Zechariah 4:6b, NKJV 

Sunday Service Via Zoom Platform & In-Person  

Our Sunday services will continue every Sunday at 10.30am in-person 

as well as on the zoom platform, in accordance with current APH 

guidelines. 

Please be a part of this amazing time.  

For online, Please join church services using the Zoom link below. Zoom 

link details:  

Meeting ID: 958 598 9328 and Passcode: YmvCuoXa! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stay tuned for more information 

about our upcoming  

Vacation Bible School 

 

Stay tuned for more information 

about our upcoming  

Vacation Bible School 
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 IN OTHER NEWS. JUNE 2022. 

------ Happy 155th Birthday Canada! ---- 

God keep our land – glorious and free! 

O Canada, we stand on guard for thee 

O Canada, we stand on guard for thee! 

 

 May we never forget, and always respect,  

what a privilege it is to call this great country-one with  

rights and freedoms that some fight for every day, 

 and can only dream of one day possibly ever achieving,  

HOME! 

 
As they have since March, 2020, your Board of Deacons and Board of Management continued to meet via Zoom- the 

second and third Wednesday of each month, to consider and discuss all aspects and issues that make UBC – UBC. 
 

While both Boards will be taking a break during July, and will resume in August to prepare for the upcoming year, a 

meeting will be held at the Call of the Chair should a need arise. 

 

Some highlights of those meetings: 

• Vacation Bible School Camp is proposed for July with a theme of “Under the Sea”.  
 Shelly Bazil-Smith is coordinating this activity for children from JK to Grade 6 and seeking the help of 
volunteers. 

• Activities for the CBOQ funded Outreach Project are on hold until a new Coordinator is hired.   
To date, two Young Adult Events and a Men’s Breakfast have been held. 

• Volunteers are needed to supervise the Nursery during Coffee Hour. 

• Volunteers are needed to support Coffee Hour after church on Sundays. 

• The Board approved use of the church basement by the Chouinard family and for Horticultural Society 
Executive meetings. 

• Supported was prayer in the Morden Room, preceding the morning worship service. 

• Approved was the purchase of a refurbished IPad for the second Sunday School room.  
 Painting of the second Sunday School room is expected to take place over the summer months. 

• Owner of the strip mall west of the church has requested to buy the parking area behind his buildings 
(property currently owned by the church).  This will be noted at the Annual Meeting with more investigation 
needed before any decision.  Prayerful consideration is requested. 

• Owner of Tilley Road Veterinary Clinic has requested to use parking spaces in the west UBC parking lot for 
their staff.  Rod Stone will investigate this request. 

• The updated Constitution entitled Principles and Guidelines will be presented to the membership for 
approval at the Annual Meeting. 

• As of the end of May 2022, Total Revenue was $61,550.04 and Total Expenditures were $62,559.98 leaving a 
Net Income of - $1,009.94. 

• At the end of May 2022, Total Assets have increased by $15,000 as compared to 2021. 

• The Board approved the proposed 2022 Budget, to go before the membership at the Annual 
Meeting.                                                       -  With appreciation for Minutes from Susan Van Atte and Mary Ellen Johns. 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
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It’s summer, and time to enjoy all that 

Sault Ste. Marie and Algoma have to 

offer. 

 
 

Every Saturday and Sunday throughout the summer, Sault Transit will offer service to Pointe Des Chenes day park. 

Two buses per day will operate from the downtown terminal on weekends with a transfer at Sault College, including 

those statutory holidays on which Transit operates 
The regular fee is $3.05 each way for adults and children under the age of 12, when accompanied by responsible (aged 16 or 

older) adult, are free. 

Important to Note: there is no lifeguard on duty and all Transit rules apply. 

 

The city has also started its summer Best for Kids program, which provides free transit for one adult and children to 

access some of the city’s best family attractions, including the pump track, skateboard park, splash pad, and Manzo 

and Greco pools. Customers must inform the driver upon entry in order to receive this service. 

 
For more detailed information, visit www.saultstemarie.ca/pdc, call City Transit at 705-759-5438 or email  

transit@cityssm.on.ca 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 
The annual June Potluck of the Currie McPhail Circle was held, Tuesday, June 21st, 12:30 at the home of Shirlianne Morrison 

overlooking the St. Mary’s River, with 12 members present-     Melanie johns, Wenda Honsberger, Verna Scott, Steph Hattie, Penny 

Sprague, Del Pozzo, Marie Shackleton, Sharon Burns, Lois Houghton, Susan Van Atte, and Virginia Dickson carpooling to the site.   

 

In our account is $1,399.61 with $1,000 set aside for   a Vacation Bible School, scheduled for the last week of July. 

Shelly Bazil-Smith will take the lead and volunteers are needed to assist.   

 
We agreed to once again provide volunteers for a week in the Tuck Shop at the Davey Home- now reopening after the long Covid 

shutdown. 

 

The grievous error made by LIVE magazine in the memorial for our own Kenna Morrow, is expected to be corrected 

in the next issue. Apology accepted. 

 

Iris Chalmers is moving into Pathways at the end of July. 

 
We will once again – for the third year in a row, be holding our Brunch Sale of all items 

handmade – sewing, crochet, hand towels, pillowcases, cards, 

knitting, preserves, potholders, delicious baking, to name but a few, and of course, our 

famous Scrubbies, with a new addition to the Scubbie family created by our very own 

Lorraine Smith- you’ll want to be sure to get some of each. 

 The date, traditionally held the second week of November -TBA. 

 

A small sale of handmade items garnered $350 being sent to CBWOQ (Canadian Baptist Women of Ontario and 

Quebec) in support of one of their strategic giving projects, of which we chose Widows of Odisha, India. 

 

A lovely – make that fab-u-lous lunch was served!  With thanks to Shirlianne - both for hosting and providing 

Minutes of the meeting. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
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…………………………………………. …………………………………. 

 

The 2022 Annual Meeting of The United Baptist Church was held Sunday, June 26th in the Sanctuary,  

(also available on Zoom) following the Morning Service, chaired by Christy Lyons. 
 

On the Agenda:     -*Minutes of the 2021 Annual meeting                *The Pastor’s Report,  

                       *Approval of the updated Constitution - renamed “Principles and Guidelines”  
                       * Deacons’ Report                                      *CBOQ funded Outreach project update 
                       *2021 Treasurer’s Report and 2022 Budget       *2022 Slate of Officers  
                       * An update on the planned Vacation Bible School the last week in July  
                       * Further research a request to purchase the property beyond the hedge. 
 
This was followed by a Potluck BBQ in the lower hall, that was well attended and enjoyed by all. 
 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 
 

 

This is a transitional year for our committee as Stephania Hattie and myself are 

retiring and will pass on our responsibilities to a new committee. 

 We have enjoyed our time over the years attempting to enhance the sanctuary, 

other areas of the church and outside, with flowers, plants and Chrismons (that 

made up our Chrismon tree at Christmas) to celebrate our Lord's presence.  

 We will meet with the new committee leaders to pass on information re 

supplies and traditions that may be helpful to them. 

                                                                                          - In His Service, 

                                                                                                                                                       Sharon Burns 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 
 
Because 

Inquiring Minds would want to know!                         

 

 

 


